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e-  printerS
HPEC is looking for members to join 

our executive. Below are the 
vacant positions:

•	 Webmaster: (responsibilities: liaises 
with our provider, updates information 
and attends two executive meetings)

•	 Runner/E-Sprinter editor: 
(responsibilities: collaboratively 
produces two e-newsletters and one 
journal). Regarding the journal, you 
are not expected to write or edit 
articles, but to compile them. The ATA 
editorial staff look after the rest.

•	 Historian: (responsibilities: maintains 
accurate history of the council, 
awards and handbook updates)

•	 Social media: (responsibilities: 
updates and maintains the HPEC 
Facebook and Twitter accounts) 

HPEC Is Looking for You!
•	 Comprehensive School Health rep 

(CSH): (responsibilities: serves as the 
primary contact and reference for 
CSH contributions to Runner and 
E-Sprinter and attends two executive 
meetings 

•	 President-Elect: (serves as incoming 
president, assists the current 
president and oversees a portfolio of 
committee work)

All nominations must be received 
prior to the AGM. No nominations will 
be accepted from the floor (unless 
there have been no prior nominations).

For full descriptions, information and 
applications, please visit the HPEC 
website (www.hpec.ab.ca). All members 
of the executive must be current HPEC 
members.
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Promoting 
School 
Wellness 
Congratulations to 

Meghann Springett, 
winner of the HPEC Promoting 
School Wellness Award. 
Meghann exemplifies the traits 
of a true health champion. She 
is actively involved in almost 
every aspect of her school and 
is dedicated to ensuring that 
all students at R T  Alderman 
School, in Calgary, have the 
opportunity to take part in the 
creation of a healthy active 
school community. 
Congratulations, Meghann!

Nutrition Bites for School 
Newsletters
These useful nutrition topics are ready to 
be copied, pasted and inserted into your 
school or parent newsletter:
www.albertahealthservices.ca/ 
6457.asp

Become an HPEC Member
www.hpec.ab.ca/membership

HPEC Executive at a Glance
www.hpec.ab.ca/current-executive-
officers

Is there a topic you would like to see 
covered in the HPEC annual journal 
Runner? Send your suggestions and 
topics to Heather Rootsaert, 
president-elect, at rootsaerth@ecsd.net, 
for consideration.

Regional Representative 
Highlight

Meet Dustin Devereaux and John Mauro, the Red Deer Regional 
corepresentatives. Dustin and John have been busy in their area 

supporting teachers in health and physical education.
Here are a few things they did to create healthy active schools:

•	 Held a drive-in workshop in Red Deer with a wide variety of sessions.
•	 Connected with Red Deer College and postsecondary professors.
•	 Created a contact list for the region.
•	 Contributed to the great success of the Healthy Active School Symposium 

(HASS) in Red Deer.
•	 Organized a bus for Conference 2013 in Medicine Hat.

Contact John Mauro at jmauro@rdcrd.ab.ca or Dustin Devereaux at 
ddevereaux@rdpsd.ab.ca.
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HPEC Executive Is Proposing 
Some Changes

The HPEC executive is proposing some changes to the structure of the council that 
it believes more accurately reflects the work of the council and provides for greater 

opportunities for continuity of leadership and succession planning. The proposed 
changes include two-year terms of office with not all executive positions being 
elected in the same year. Additionally, the executive is recommending the standing 
committee structure be modified so that the council has three standing committees, 
leadership and pedagogy, member services, and communication. The executive 
believes that this structure more accurately reflects and can more effectively support 
the work that is being identified in the strategic planning process. These proposed 
changes, in addition to the election of officers and the presentation of the proposed 
2013/14 budget will be discussed and voted on at the annual general meeting being 
held on May 3 at 4:00 pm, in Medicine Hat. We look forward to seeing you there.

Conference 2013
“The Great Traits of Champions”
May 3 to 5, 2013

In a talk that is sure to inspire, keynote speaker Olympic gold-medal winner 
Mark Tewksbury will talk about what traits an athlete needs to be a champion and 

will describe the fundamentals for creating championship organizations and teams. 
Visit www.hpec.ab.ca/conference-2013.



President
Jessica Badzgon
Bus 403-500-2850
jessica.badzgon@cssd.ab.ca or
jbadzgon@hotmail.com

Past President
Brenda Bower
Bus 403-527-6641
Fax 403-526-2018
brenda.bower@sd76.ab.ca

President-Elect
Heather Rootsaert
Bus 780-988-2279
rootsaerth@ecsd.net or
dhroot@telus.net

Vice-President
Sonia Sheehan
Bus 403-259-3527
Fax 403-258-2701
sonia.sheehan@ffca-calgary.com or
soniasheehan@shaw.ca

Secretary
Elisha O’Lain
Bus 403-777-7490, ext 2738
Fax 403-777-7499
emolain@cbe.ab.ca or
emolain@hotmail.com

Treasurer
Jodi Harding
Bus 780-444-0250
jodi.harding@ecsd.net

Conference 2013 Cochairs
Brenda Bower
Bus 403-527-6641
Fax 403-526-2018
brenda.bower@sd76.ab.ca

Marg Derbyshire
mderb@shaw.ca

Lee Woodward
Bus 403-527-6641
lee.woodward@sd76.ab.ca

Journal Editor
Jennifer Flontek
Bus 780-929-5988
jenn.flontek@blackgold.ca

Webmaster
Glenn Wilson
Bus 780-459-4426
Fax 780-460-7792
glenn.wilson@spschools.org or
doc2be@mac.com

Ever Active Schools (EAS) Director
Brian Torrance
Bus 780-454-4745
Fax 780-453-1756
brian@everactive.org

EAS School Coordinator
Joyce Sunada
Bus 403-210-6012
joyce@everactive.org

EAS Education Coordinator
Tracy Lockwood
Bus 780-454-4745
tracy@everactive.org

EAS Communications Coordinator
Shannon Horricks
Bus 780-672-6131
shorricks@brsd.ab.ca

PEC Liaison
Patrick Duffy
Bus 780-538-0077
Fax 780-402-7538
patrick.duffy@teachers.ab.ca

ATA Staff Advisor
Peter Kalis
Bus 780-447-9499
or 1-800-232-7208
Fax 780-455-6481
peter.kalis@ata.ab.ca

LIAISON REPRESENTATIVES

ASAA (Alberta Schools’ Athletic Association)
Barb Young
Bus 403-304-7878
Fax 403-309-4108
byoung@rdpsd.ab.ca

ATEPHE (Alberta Teacher Educators of 
Physical and Health Education)
David Chorney
Bus 780-758-5884
Fax 780-492-9402
dchorney@ualberta.ca

Nancy Melnychuk
Bus 780-492-0543
Fax 780-492-9402
nancy.melnychuk@ualberta.ca

Alberta Community Development
Kim Schmidt
Bus 780-415-0270
Fax 780-427-5140
kim.schmidt@gov.ab.ca

PHE Canada
Doug Gleddie
Bus 780-633-3037
gleddied@ualberta.ca or
igleddie@shaw.ca

Intramural Liaison
Dean Rootsaert
Bus 780-489-2571
deanrootsaert@shaw.ca or
dhroot@telus.net

EAS Liaison
Lois Vanderlee
Bus 403-762-4411
Fax 403-762-9220
lvanderlee@crps.ab.ca

ATA Staff–EAS Liaison
Mark Yurick
Bus 780-447-9475
or 1-800-232-7208
Fax 780-455-6481
mark.yurick@ata.ab.ca

Alberta Education
Jeff Bath
Bus 780-422-0597
jeff.bath@gov.ab.ca or
jbath@psd70.ab.ca

STANDING COMMITTEE CHAIRS

Health Education
Karen Potts
Bus 780-348-5341
Fax 780-348-5713
kpotts@phrd.ab.ca or
kpotts@mcsnet.ca

Historian
TBA

DISTRICT REPRESENTATIVES

Athabasca
Wade Hicks
Bus 780-675-2285
wade.hicks@aspenview.org

Calgary City 
Nancy Jarvis
Bus 403-777-6620
nljarvis@cbe.ab.ca
Jennifer Wallace
Bus 403-500-2116
jennifer.wallace@cssd.ab.ca

Central East
Jayson Boyson
Bus 780-672-7785
jboyson@brsd.ab.ca
Bradley Burns
Bus 780-672-2975
bradb@eics.ab.ca or
jbburns@telus.net

Greater Edmonton
Mark Huculak
Bus 780-989-3030
mark.huculak@ecsd.net
Kim Hordal-Hlewka
Bus 780-484-3263
kim.hordal@epsb.ca

Mighty Peace
Scott Randall
Bus 780-624-3432
randall.s@hfcrd.ab.ca
Mat Snider
Bus 780-532-7721, ext 1236
mat.snider@gppsd.ab.ca

North Central
Dylan Dellezay
Bus 780-929-5904
Fax 780-929-5907
dylan.dellezay@blackgold.ca
Erik Larson
Bus 780-929-5904
erik.larson@blackgold.ca

North East
TBA

Palliser
TBA

Red Deer
Dustin Devereaux
Bus 403-346-4397
ddevereaux@rdpsd.ab.ca
Jonathan Mauro
Bus 403-342-4800
jmauro@rdcrd.ab.ca

South East
TBA

South West
Corey Rowe
Bus 403-653-4955
corey.rowe@westwind.ab.ca
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